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    Death of Mrs. G. H. Henton.—A greatly esteemed resident for upwards of 80 years had been 

removed by the passing on Friday week at Loverstone Farm of Mrs. Henton, widow of Mr. George Henry 

Henton.  The deceased, who had reached the good age of 87, had been afflicted with rheumatism for 

many years.  She had been confined to her bed for two months and devotedly nursed by her daughter-in-

law, Mrs. A. Henton.  The late Mrs. Henton was the daughter of the late Mr. Micah Morris, of Loverstone 

Farm.  Her husband pre-deceased her 26 years ago.  There was a family of eight children, seven of whom 

are living.  Three sons are farming in New Zealand.  Much sympathy is felt with the relatives in their 

bereavement.  Her mortal remains were laid to rest beside those of her husband at Carisbrooke Cemetery 

on Tuesday. 

      The personal mourners were Mr. A. Henton (son), Mrs. R. Y. Morgan and Mrs. C. H. Cowdery 

(daughters), Mr. A. Henton, jun., and Mr. R. H. Morgan (grandsons), Miss F. Cowdery (grand-daughter), 

Mrs. A. Henton (daughter-in-law), Mr. H. Morris, and Mr. C. H. Cowdery (sons-in-law), and Messrs. A. 

Thomas, Hilton, H. P., and Fred Morris (cousins).  Amongst those also attending were Mr. M. Silsbury 

(Shanklin), Mr. W. Moore, Mr. G. Linington (Calbourne), Mr. R. Russell (Chillerton Farm), Mrs. 

A. Butcher (Arreton), Mrs. W. F. Morris (Rookley), Miss N. Westmore, Mrs. E. and Miss E. Prangnell. 

Mrs. H. Morris (daughter), Mr. R. Y. Morgan, R.D.C. (son-in-law), and Mrs. J. Kingswell (grand-

daughter) were prevented from attending by indisposition. 

     The Rev. Dr. W. H. Mildon, who officiated, paid a glowing tribute to deceased’s Christian life and 

noble character.  He said he felt all the better for having met her, and hoped her children would have 

strength to bear their sorrow at losing such a devoted mother.  The floral mementoes were numerous and 

lovely.  The arrangements were efficiently carried out by Mr. A. A. Westmore, of Blackwater. 

     Mr. and Mrs. A. Henton wish to thank their numerous friends for sympathy shown in their sad 

bereavement, also Dr. S. Foster for his unfailing kindness and attention, and all sending floral tributes.  

 
Transcription by Ian Roach for the Friends of Newport & Carisbrooke Cemeteries © 2020 

https://www.foncc.org.uk 


